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Minutes

Noticed Meeting with Council Member Bowman 
 Regarding COVID-19 Seniors and Disabled Financial Assistance Program

Tuesday, May 26, 2020, 1:00 p.m. 
Zoom Meeting ID: 980 4181 9998 Password: 052798 
Attendance: Council Member Bowman, Council Member Gaffney, Council Member Salem, Council Member Carlucci, Council Member Cumber, Council Member Diamond, Council Member Boylan, Council Member White, Council Member Freeman, Council Member Morgan, Council Member Newby (Additional participants were on the Zoom call.)
Meeting Convened: 1:00 p.m. 
Council Member Bowman called the meeting to order and stated the purpose of the meeting was to discuss legislation he will be introducing that targets an overlooked population needing financial assistance due to the COVID-19 pandemic. The bill would provide a $300 debit card to seniors and disabled residents not eligible for the VyStar Assistance Loan Program or the City’s Mortgage, Rent, and Utility Assistance Program. These recipients would be low-income Duval County residents. This population has experienced increased expenses such as higher utilities bills, transportation expenses, higher food costs, and more due to the quarantine and enhanced safety and health precautions. CM Bowman is asking for a one-cycle emergency. Joey Greive, with the Administration Office, explained the source of the $1 million for this program comes from the CARES funds as the VyStar assistance program was budgeted for $3 million however only $2 million was needed to fulfill the 2000 loans. Stephanie Burch, also with the Administration Office, would need a couple weeks to finalize the staffing and administration of this program. The current plan is to use 630-CITY to process the approximate 3300 applications for the $300 debit cards. 
CM Gaffney thanked CM Bowman for introducing the much needed assistance and requested to be a co-introducer. 
CM Salem thanked CM Bowman for introducing the bill and cautioned that we make sure the funds get into the hands of the seniors and disabled. He requested to be a co-introducer. Ms. Burch said the cards will be mailed to the address the recipients provide at the time of application. 

CM Becton questioned why this assistance is needed, stating the seniors and disabled haven’t seen a decrease in their benefits. CM Bowman reiterated that this population is experiencing increased expenses due to the quarantine and health and safety concerns and for many, they are not mobile therefore they are relying on alternate and sometimes costly means of getting food and other necessities to their homes. 

CM Carlucci thanked CM Bowman for spearheading this and echoed that this creates a safety net for a population on fixed income with increased expenses. He expressed concern that Administration would be able to take on a program of this size. Ms. Burch assured him that they can put the process in place if given a couple weeks. CM Carlucci asked to be a co-introducer. 

CM Cumber thanked CM Bowman and agreed this is bringing us one step closer to closing the loop on those in need due to COVID-19. She requested to be a co-introducer. 

CM Freeman thanked CM Bowman and the Administration for creating this for seniors and disabled who have lack of access to other programs during this time. He asked to be a co-introducer.

CM White thanked CM Bowman and agreed this is a needed assistance program. He would like to be a co-introducer. 

CM Diamond thanked CM Bowman and stated that he fully supports this bill. He requested to be a co-introducer. 

CM Newby thanked CM Bowman and would like to be a co-introducer. 

CM Boylan thanked CM Bowman and asked to be a co-introducer. He suggested that we track the cards via activation reports. Ms. Burch said there is an activation process that can be followed. She also agreed spot checks can be conducted and monitoring of card usage in real time can be monitored.

CM Morgan thanked CM Bowman and requested to be a co-introducer. She inquired about doing direct deposits. Ms. Burch explained that adds a layer of administration and collection of financial account information and many of the applicants do not have checking accounts.
CM Bowman confirmed that following requested to be a co-introducer of this legislation: CMs Bowman, Gaffney, Salem, Carlucci, Cumber, Freeman, White, Diamond, Newby, Morgan, and Boylan.
In closing, CM Bowman asked Peggy Sidman to explain the process for a one-cycle emergency versus an in-and-out emergency filing. 

CM Bowman thanked each person for attending and adjourned the meeting. 

Meeting Adjourned: 1:39 p.m.
Minutes prepared by Carol Brock, Executive Council Assistant to Council Member Aaron Bowman. A recording of the Zoom meeting is available by contacting the Legislative Services Division.
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